
 

 

 

CQP Competency-Based Exam National Insolvency (CNIE) – Attempt Policy 

 

Candidates are allowed three attempts to pass the Competency-based National Insolvency examination 
(CNIE).  Candidates who fail three times will be required to reapply to the CIRP Qualification Program as 
if they were a new candidate/applicant. Candidates must meet the current CQP admission requirements 
for their application to be approved. 

Candidates may not apply for a one-time challenge at the CNIE. Candidates who fail three times will 
have to complete all courses, assignments and pre-requisites to be eligible to challenge the CNIE. 

 


